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Minutes from Schoharie County Conservation Association

Meeting held at the Curtis Mott Hall at SUNY Cobleskill 
 November 17th, 2005 

-Fellow Sportsmen & Sportswomen-

*Attendance is needed from each club 

for their input on club activities*

Vice President Dave Wood called the meeting to order at 7:12 with a salute to the American flag with approximately 17 in attendances including DEC representative Gary Golja. He is the NYS DEC Region 4 Manager for the pheasant release program.  Mike Zeh read the treasurer’s report; a motion to accept and pay bills was made and passed.  SCCA passed a motion to add the boat launch area which is located off Route 30A near the Dunkin Donut Shop to Open Space Plan.  Dave Wood and Ed Zamjohn will attend a meeting on November 30 to review and update plan.  SCCA will again offer scholarships to SUNY Cobleskill students for approved projects.  There was a motion made and passed to approve 4 each scholarships.  An application was sent to Mark Cornwell who is responsible to circulate & advertise to students.  Need to submit application.  Ed Zamjohn, Ray Zeh and Mike Zeh will interview application entries.   A motion was made to support the 16’ boat launch, which is being considered at Glimmerglass State Park on Otsego Lake.  This is a proposal, which Senator Seward is sponsoring.  Willy Karlu will prepare a letter, which will be approved at our December meeting.  A motion was made to purchase a DVD, (Bill of Rights or Bust) for each of the Public schools located within Schoharie County.  Discussions on this subject led to several SCCA delegates to approach school boards for approval to add this DVD to each school library before the $20 per DVD purchase.  Nominations for SCCA officers will be accepted at the December meeting also.  Bob Britton, Gordy Emerson and Ray Zeh are on the nominating committee.  Anyone interested in running or nominating an individual for office can contact this committee. SSCA annual Fish Derby will be held February 4th and the West Fulton Rod & Game Club’s will be held February 11th at the Franklin Vly south of Middleburgh on Rte 145. 

SCCA Association Dues:  Several associate membership dues are past due.  Individual Memberships are $10.00.  Please send to SCCA, P.O. Box 325 Central Bridge, NY 12035  I am currently updating my records and will send out post cards to members who are in the rear.

Guest Speakers: Gary Golja (Region 4 Pheasant Manager) DEC Stamford Office:  


E-mail: gwgolja@gw.dec.state.ny.us 

· 9 release sites were approved with one new site located between Sloansville and Esperance.

· 84 boxes of 7 birds each totaling 588 for Schoharie County.

· There were three drops made during the small game season.

· There was a big discussion about release sites.  Do we, as hunters want DEC to approve sites, which have good habitat or good access?  Next year Gary will make pheasant release applications available around the end of May so we have more time to get landowner signatures.  

· DMAP permits were backed way down.

·  Hunting License sales are down 15%

· Nuisance Permits were given out to two local businesses.  The Pumpkin Patch and Sharon Orchards.

· Chronic Waste Disease: DEC is half way thru the 650 sample requirements for Region 4.  (60 of the 80 needed from Schoharie County). Most of these samples have been from Archery season and some road kills.  Samples are being made available thru the local meat cutters.  Samples need to be fresh (not frozen) 4 to 5 days old.
· There was an addition 720 DMP, Regular Doe Permits for 4G mailed out around the 1st of November. For more information e-mail: http://www.dec.state.ny.us/website/press/pressrel/2005/2005127.html  
·  Black Bear: Complaints are down. DEC would like any info on bear dens.  DEC expects an increase in the bear take this year due to the mast food crop.

· Cobleskill Holding pond will receive 125 each two year old trout next March/April.

· Open Space comments needed by January 18th.  Region 3 & 4 have had several land purchases this year. 

· NWTF: The National Wild Turkey Federation is conducting a study of the survivability (how long do they survive?) study of gobblers. Reward money for turkey tracking tags will be given by the DEC through the NWTF.  Funding will made available for tagging 300 Male Gobblers for a period of three years.  Will also include the tagging of hens trapped too.  DEC is hoping that the college students will help with this task.  Point of Contact will be Dick Henry located in the Stanford office. Phone number 607-652-2373 or Email: rjhenry@gw.dec.state.ny.us.  See additional info below!

DEC LAUNCHING STUDIES TO IMPROVE WILD TURKEY MANAGEMENT 
Winter Population Survey and Banding Study to Begin in January

Landowners Encouraged to Participate

New York State Department of Environmental Conservation (DEC) Commissioner Denise M. Sheehan announced today that DEC is preparing for the first major field assessment of wild turkey harvest management in New York since the 1970s.  This is a four-year study being done in cooperation with the Pennsylvania Game Commission, Ohio Department of Natural Resources, researchers from Pennsylvania State University, and the National Wild Turkey Federation.  These studies will provide wildlife managers with current estimates of harvest rates for male wild turkeys in New York and guide future management efforts.


“Wild turkeys are the most popular small game species in New York in terms of the number of hunter-days afield and growth in license sales,” Commissioner Sheehan said.  “Data generated by these studies will provide invaluable information on turkey survival rates and population size, which will help guide future management of this important game species.”


Beginning in January 2006, DEC will launch a statewide effort to capture wild turkeys and fit them with leg bands.  DEC personnel on both public and private lands will do all of the work in New York from January through March.  The research will be concentrated in DEC Regions 3 through 9 where turkey populations are largest.


At the same time, DEC plans to begin collecting data on winter turkey flocks across the State to assess feasibility of a long-term population-monitoring program.  DEC plans to identify several locations in every county of New York where turkeys can be counted each winter to monitor population changes.  At present, DEC relies on estimates of population size based on annual harvest surveys.  An August sighting survey is also conducted to assess annual productivity, but management for this species would be improved by having an additional measure of turkey abundance.  


In preparation for both studies, DEC requests turkey observation reports from landowners, hunters, birdwatchers or others on winter turkey flock locations anywhere in New York State.  Observations of turkey flocks (even a few birds) during mid-December through March can be reported to the project coordinator for a particular region (see attached list for regional contacts).

Specifically, DEC is looking for landowners that may allow birds to be trapped, banded, and released on their land and will alert DEC staff when they see turkeys using their property.  Turkeys will be trapped and banded and will immediately be released at the same location.  No relocation of the birds will occur.  The objective of the banding study is to examine hunter harvest rates, turkey survival rates, and harvest reporting rates.  


“I encourage landowners that have wild turkey on their property to consider participating in this important study,” Commissioner Sheehan said.  


For more information on either project, please feel free to contact the project coordinator for your region or contact DEC by e-mail at fwwildlf@gw.dec.state.ny.us.  Please have “Turkey Study” as the subject line on any e-mails on this subject.

Interested landowners should contact the project coordinator for their region.  Region 4 – Albany, Columbia, Delaware, Greene, Montgomery, Otsego, Rensselaer, Schenectady and Schoharie.   Project Coordinator will be Karl Parker (518) 357-2154 1150 N. Westcott Rd.  Schenectady, NY 12306

Schoharie Creek Boat Launch:  Ray Zeh attended a meeting, which was held October 24th at the Harva Company Plant in Schoharie.  Peter Lopez who is an officer on the Main Street Committee was the Main speaker.  There were several attendances that represented different Schoharie County Associations.  Two of the discussions were centered on a boat launch proposal and a 1-½ mile Demonstration Trail.  This would be a handicapped accessible launch located off route 30 A near the Dunkin Donut & new Mobil Station, which is all part of the Land Trust Holdings.  This boat launch would be located just off the hiking/snowmobile trail, which is proposed along the Schoharie Creek.  Dave Toborg, an officer in the snowmobile club was also in attendance.  The snowmobile club is looking for a cross path for sled access under I-88 to the Business Park (Holiday Inn Express) from Route 7.  Next meeting will be held January 9th at the Harva Company. For more information contact Peter Lopez at 295-7476 or e-mail lopezfamily@midtel.net 
Blenheim-Gilboa NYPA Wildlife Management Task Force: The next Wildlife Task Force meeting will be held December 16th.    

New York State Fish & Wildlife Management Board for Region 4: Mike Zeh attended the Fall FWMB meeting October 27, 28, & 29. High lights of the meeting.

· A complete report was handed out on the NYS CFAB (Conservation Fund Advisory Board) The report shows that the account has serious problems. With the license sales down 15% there will be a need for the Governor to approve transfers from the General Fund.

·  A handout from Cornell University Cooperative Extension on Understanding Chronic Waste Disease reviewing a Management Plan, Protecting Wild White-tailed Deer Populations, Protecting Captive Deer & Elk Farms, A CWD Response Plan, Human Health Concerns and Meat Cutting (Venison) Suggestions.

· Instructor Applications Forms were handed out.  Looking for volunteers to joint Instructor Teams.

· Discussed current FWMA Cooperative Areas for 2005 (Total Acres for the state 143,882 involving 223 Cooperators

·  A NYS DEC flyer on 2004 Hunting Injury Statistics 40 year comparison.  (Each year the Injuries have dropped). From 1993 to 2004 injuries are half. Shotgun hunters have the highest injury rate.

· Discussed Habitat Stamp sales at fairs – Handed out pencils for advertisement.

· Discussed New York City Watershed lands – Off limits to anything except fishing.   

· Discussed Habitat Projects – Need signage showing recognition. 14 Projects Awarded - Balance approximately $50,000 This year the number of stamps sold so far is 7,000.  

· Had a Report on the Seneca Army Depot (White) Whitetail deer.  24 miles of fence (Army will maintain until 2012) Commission Crotty committed NYS to take over to keep animals isolated.

· Access Committee report that out West, State Governments are paying landowner for giving hunters access.  Motion was made to ask NYS to request DEC to investigate the rights of Public Hunting Rights.

· Wayne Elloit – Region 3 Fishery Manager gave a report on the tailwaters of the Delaware River.  Biggest problem is water temperature and water flow.  He also discussed the major water leaks in the water system for NY City.  

· Jeff Williams – Farm Bureau: Discussed Sportsmen partnership very beneficial, Supported the One Dollar for Venison Donation Program, Supported the Rifle Bill for the Southern Zone, supported the new Age & Markets regulation for 8 foot fencing on over 400 Deer farms within NYS, and very supported of the 14 & 15 year old big game hunting for big game.

· Fran Dunwell – NYS DEC Hudson River Estuary Plan & Greenway: Discussed the following – Created in 1987, No fish in Albany area in 1968, Commercial fishing almost disappeared (1944 / 1728 tons to 1971 / 79 tons, in 1996 funds grow from $100,00 to $5 Million (this year $368 Million) – A Real Plan with real money, Measurable accomplishments, Shad & Sturgeon are slowly coming back / Stripped Base are doing well for past twenty years– Sturgeon season Plan by 2050, 1/3 of river above Catskill filled with dredge dirt from 1820 to 1970. Have mapped deep-water floor of entire Hudson and mapped all tidal wetlands bigger than ½ acre size. Created river bottom map for habitat of different species, 4’ tides all the way to Troy and 10’ sand waves off the bottom.  90% runoff remains pollution source – Need to manage Stormwater, erodes streams destroying habitat & pollutes.  By 2009 Goals are - Swim in Hudson from Albany to New York City, River wide containments stoppage, 38 towns, 5 counties and 10 Land Trust to plan for Habitat Conservation.

· Howard Goebel – NYS Barge Canal:  23,000 acres of land.  Promoting Hunting, fishing, boating & Trapping. For boats under 18’ the cost is $50 for season pass to go thru locks.  NYS Canal Trail – 2/3 complete, 12 permitted camps along trail - Cannot set a trap within 50 feet of canal trail. Have two lakes for fishing – Oneida & Seneca along with Delta Reservoir.  Empire State Greenway for Info call 1-800-4canal4.  Updating website – http://www.canals.state.ny.us
· Bob Lucas – Director Division of Law Enforcement: Has 323 ENCO officers state wide.  Will have phone installed in ECO’s homes soon (Ph # will be on website soon). Removing officers from shift work (need to be flexible due to weather & needs).  Wants officers to be a bigger part of community. Big moral change in officers within the last 4-5 months.  6 canine units in state – looking at adding one more on Long Island.  Has investigated every deer farm in state.  Month of July - 400 plus emission violations.  Promoting TIP program 1-800-TIPSDEC.  December 06 next ECO Class.  No Facilities for training ECO.  Pay has not kept up with current Law Enforcement - $30,00 to start. Need Sportsmen support for increase.

· Gerry Barnhart – NYS Director  Division of ENCON: Reviewed CWD Information.  7 test positive within state.  CWD meetings across state - 550 in attendances (150 in Rome area) ph# 1-866-NYS-CWD1

· John Major – DEC Deer Management: Discussed Adaptive Management (New Approach) Reviewed Deer Season changes, Antler restriction Pilot program Region 3C & 3J  - 3 points on a side, 90% of bucks could advance to 2 ½ year age group. Adjusted Bear Season - Monday opening vs. Saturday.  Rifle law Amendment 8/31/05 10 counties plus

· Michael Schiavone – Discussed Habitat Improvement.

· Scot VanArsdale – Land Management Team – 129 areas administered across the state, 53% funded by Federal Government.  143,882 acres across the state

· Marcel DelPeurto - Landowner Incentive Program: Funded by US Fish Wildlife Services- Program development & Management vs. Project Development.  Land must be private owned, Project must be in focus area and available for 5 years.  $1.2 million awarded in 2004  

· Reviewed four resolutions, which were voted on, and all approved to forward to the Council.

1. #2005-2-1  Increase the budget from the current $400 to $800 for each County Regional Boards

2. #2005-2-2  Proposal to evaluate a new Training Center be available exclusively year round for the continued training of DEC personnel in all areas of service.

3. #2005-2-3  That NYS DEC take the lead role (concerted effort) with other state departments & agencies to provide access to state owned properties for hunters.

4.  #2005-2-4 The requirement of being a relative be removed from the law which states that any licensed adult hunter 21 years of age or older, having written permission from at least one parent or legal guardian, be allowed to fulfill the legal obligation of the adult hunter for junior hunters.

5.  #2005-2-5  Also there was a motion approved to support all 13 New York Farm Bureau Policies. 

Next Region 4 meeting will be held February 22, 2006.  The Spring NYS FWMB meeting will be held March 30th, 31st, April 1st. 

NYSCC Region 4:  The council is holding a special raffle. $100 tickets – Max tickets available is 100. $1000 – 1 winner, $750 – 2 winners, $500 – 3 winners, $250 4 winners.  Drawing date will be December 17th.  Odds of winning are 1 in 10.  Raffle to benefit the NYS Conservation Council.   

The raffle done by Region 4 which approximately 500 tickets were colleted benefiting NYSCC was drawled. The raffle was for each day for the month of November & December 1st. Some of the local winners were Marie Provost, Mark Cornwell, Steve Coonradt, John Schmidt and Joe Bruno.  Thanks to all who brought tickets.   Reviewed financial status of NYSCC, need donations. Will review possibility of having Spring meeting at SUNY Cobleskill - Next meeting Jan 18th.

      Venison Donation Coalition: Will hold the drawing at the next SCCA meeting Dec.22 for the Whitetails Unlimited Black Powder Gun donated by Schoharie County Chapter of Whitetails Unlimited to help increase the deer donated to the Venison Donation Collation.  We have received over 1400 lbs, over 30 deer so far with another 4 days of Black Powder/Archery to go yet.  Each hunter who donates a whole deer gets a ticket/chance for the drawing on this special gun.
Club Reports:

SUNY Cobleskill College Report – Students are headlong into the semester week 14 with finals just around the corner.  SCCA have approved 4 scholarships.  Mark Cornwell has the application.  They have big buck contest underway and may have some scholarship project proposals.  A meeting was help with Gail Browning on Dec 2nd to discuss the Region 4 NYSCC spring meeting on the SUNY Campus.  Will review at the NYSCC Region 4 meeting  
Cave County Riders: The club has been working with the committee to establish a Long Path North connection through Middleburgh. They will be having a Poker Run on January 14th.

Summit Sno Riders:  Next meeting will be held January 9th.  Schoharie County snowmobile clubs will host the Governor’s Ride on January 12th, 13th, and 14th.  This is the first time this event has been held outside the traditional “snowbelt” north of the Mohawk River.  NYSSA organizes this event annually to show State officials how the State Trail Fund is working to develop a snowmobile trail system throughout the state.  Participants will begin arriving Thursday afternoon Jan. 12th. There will be a “Social” with a cash bar at the Cobleskill Best Western until 10:00 PM.  Friday begins with a buffet breakfast followed b the actual Governor’s Ride at about 10:00AM.  There will be two different rides depending on the skill level of the participants.  There will be a banquet later, starting about 3:00PM at the Cobleskill Best Western.  On Saturday, the monthly NYSSA Board of Directors Meeting will be held.  Anyone interested may attend.  The cost of the various events will be announced.  Website address: www.summitsnoriders.homestead.com/summitsnoriders.html    Any other info needed contact Dave Toborg at 295-8554 or dtoborg@midtel.net  Another important event is the Annual Catskill Area Hospice Poker Run held on January 28th.
Coby Fish & Game Club: The next meeting will be held April 3rd.  Raffle drawing results: the 12 ga. Beretta was won by Ann Shaver from Howe Cave, the 20 ga. Mossberg was won by James Nelligan from Hyndsville and the spinning (fishing) outfit was won by Debbie Haslun from Richmondville. 

Richmondville Fish & Game Club:  They have electric now! The Annual meeting of the Richmondville Fish and Game Club will be held on January 9, 2006 at 7:30 p.m. at the municipal building in Richmondville. We will have an appointment of  officers for the coming  year.  We will review the  current by-laws and if any revisions are necessary, appoint a committee.  Copies of the by-laws will be available.  Please remember, we need five directors  to make a quorum and conduct business. Please attend.  Ed Zamjohn   

Central Bridge Fish & Game Club– Skeet shooting is open to the public on Sunday at 9:00 a.m. sharp on mornings all year weather permitting.  Contact Jim Mansheffer at (518) 868-2576.  The club also sponsors the Schoharie Pistol Team that uses the range at the clubhouse.  The team is looking for shooters. For info http://www.schoharie-conservation.org/memberclubs/cbfgc.html
Long Path North Hiking Club: If you would like to join and become a part of this organization, please contact the Long Path North Hiking Club at PO Box 855 Schoharie, NY 12157. If you need additional information about Club activities, etc., please call Mark Traver at (518) 295-8039. Meeting times and date details will be posted on the website. LPN has submitted a grant for kiosks and trail maintenance.  They added 4.5 miles of trail north of the dam.  They also have a new patch for anyone who does the whole Schoharie County Hike. You must apply through LPN.  Applicants must take pictures at designated landmarks.  Website address: http://www.schoharie-conservation.org/memberclubs/lpn/news.html
Middleburgh Rod & Gun Club: Raffle started December 1st.  Some of the winners include Richard Thayer, Neal Baumann, John Liddle, Charlie Lawyer, Billy Borst(Beaner), Doug Handy, Chris Olson and Dan Tissiere. Trap finished up Oct 14th.  Will start up after hunting season, Late Winter or early Spring.  Club is having the trap machine rebuilt.  A new by-law change was voted on and passed. Dues are due by the March meeting and have to be paid by the May meeting.  One new member was voted in.  Will hoist a Black Powder (Meat shoot) January 8th.   For more information check out the club’s website address. www.middleburghrg.com.

Schoharie County Ridge-runners (Formerly the Struttin’ Hens): This organization has now become part of the National Wild Turkey Federation. Meetings are now held on the 3rd Wednesday of the month at Liz Reinhart home residence - 256 Melick Rd. Canajoharie, NY 13317

Whitetails Unlimited –Schoharie Co. Chapter of Whitetails Unlimited has donated a Whitetails Engraved  CVA 50 caliber Black Powder Gun to the Venison Donation Collation.  If you donate your whole deer then you receive a chance at winning this gun.  There are two butcher shops doing this for our area.  Marlow’s in Howe Cave, 296-8978, have cut up nine deer so far and Jim Bleau in Gallupville, 872-9044 have cut up 23 deer so far .  This venison stays here within Schoharie County, handed out through the local food pantries.  For more information contact Neal Baumann at 295-7669.  We have had 1400 lbs donated so far this year.  Last year we had close to thirty deer donated, over 1600 pounds of venison.  The local chapter’s website is www.schoharie-conservation.org/memberclubs/scwu.html. 

West Fulton Rod & Gun Club – The Club had their Annual members diner December 10th with close to 80 in attendance. They auctioned off 3 gallons of wine donated by Bob Kimball, a large jar of pickles donated by Pee Papas and a quart of maple syrup donated by Tom Lacko.  The Auctioneer was Gary Stoller. The winning bidders were – (wine) Joe Essing $20, Shawn Smith $20, and Dave Wood $15, (Syrup) Gerald Hamm $20 and (pickles) Shawn Smith $55.  They sold off three decks of cards for $2 each raising $312 and had three $50 winners – Cherri Trusdell, Debbie Hamm and Kim Karsch.  Total amount the club made $292.  The club presented the cash to the two winners of the biggest sets of horns. (members only $5 entry).  Dave Wood won the (gun) contest and PeeWee Papas won the (archery) contest.   POC is John Warner at 607-588-7401 or e-mail thedeerhunter55@hotmail.com. Discussion on new pole barn for West Fulton Fire Dept. They are Looking for help with labor.

The SCCA meeting was adjourned at 22:15.

SCCA website address is http://www.schoharie-conservation.org/
The next meeting will be held at Middleburgh Rod & Gun Club, Thursday, December 22nd at 7:00 PM[image: image3.png]
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 Will have Pizza & Wings & Drink for all!!!!!
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